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Meeting:  Information Technology Council  
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 KEY DISCUSSION TOPICS  
  

Consent Items 
1. Roll Call, June 18 snapshot – All 

 
Informational Items 

2. MDHHS communications? – Steve 

a. June Medicaid closure file (June 25) 

b. Missing BH TEDS file and report (June 26) 

c. HRA Invalid NPI file (June 30) 

d. BH TEDS Admissions needing update or discharge (July 8) 

e. Encounter recon file (July 8) 

f. Medicaid bulletin CPT and HCPCS code updates (July 11) 
3. BH-TEDS and Encounter submissions – Shyam/Ron/Cathy 

4. Compliance Software vendor update 

5. MCG Upgrade – IT Contact list. 

6. HSAG Review status 

7. IT Council going forward. 

8. EVV  

9. CIO forum update – June 27 meeting minutes in folder 

10. Other – All 

ITC meeting on August 20 –Zoom call only. 

11. CCBHC IT operational concerns/questions (as time allows) 



12. BHH IT subgroup (as time allows) 

Central, Montcalm, Newaygo, Saginaw, Shiawassee and GIHN 

✓ KEY DECISIONS   

• All communications received from MDHHS have either been shared via email or 
uploaded via FTP. 

• MSHN staff have noticed a recent lag between Encounter Submissions 
acknowledged and accepted. While this does not currently appear to be a 
problem, we will be keeping an eye out for it. 

• After a successful pilot program, MSHN is in the process of implementing the 
Compliance Software. 

• Steve Grulke expects to hear in the next week about the MCG upgrade. Being 
two revisions behind, we anticipate a double upgrade. 

• We received an update letter from HSAG indicating that, after State review of 
some of our files and documentation, our score had improved. We have 
received no news on our PMV review since July – we are still waiting for a draft. 

• The opportunity to make changes to ITC, specifically for a potentially post-MSHN 
future, has been introduced and made available for ITC Members. 

• The EVV Vendor meetings have all been concluded. The State and HHAX will 
move forward with the billing process, as is, despite pertinent questions having 
not been answered.  

• There was notably low MDHHS participation during the June CIO Forum 
meeting.  

• A July 14th MichiCANS training was offered to CCBHC members about gaining 
access to CC360. There was no “why” given for this training, leaving Joanne 
Holland and other members to speculate that it’s related to Child Welfare and 
the rule that two screenings cannot be done, leading to the expectation that 
participants will have to log in to CC360 to see if a screening has already been 



done for an individual. This is currently speculation, as none of this has been 
made clear by the State. 

 
CCBHC: 

• As CCBHC transitions away from PIHP oversight, the system and participants are 
facing the problem of BH-TEDS management. Individuals receiving CCBHC-only 
services are presently expected to send a BH-TEDS to the State only. If an 
individual receives co-occurring services, as each CCHBC indicates a significant 
proportion do, this would require a discharge and re-admit, every time things 
change. This is widely unpopular and burdensome and arguably defeats the 
stated purpose of even using a Behavioral Health Treatment Episode Data Set. 
Additionally, the State does not currently have Beneficiary IDs separate from the 
PIHPs.  

• Joanne is not optimistic that voicing our concerns to The State about this will 
yield any actionable consideration, much as it didn’t with EVV issues and 
concerns. 

BHH 
• Jennifer Tucker is building a dashboard report for actionable measures based on 

CMHA data instead of relying on either CC360 or ICDP 
• There is no DeCIPHR activity presently taking place.  

✓ ACTION/INPUT REQUIRED 

 • Steve will make the letter indicating the updated HSAG score available to ITC 
• Joanne will summarize our CCBHC BH-TEDS conversation and voice concerns 

with The State in advance of her meeting on July 17th.  
• Joanne will confirm for ITC whether CCBHC withholds payment if a TEDS record 

is missing 

✓ KEY DATA POINTS/DATES • Next Meeting August 20th, Remote 
    

 


